DISTRICT MANAGER
Mip-CAROLINAS DISTRICT

UNITEDSTATES

=i POSTAL SERVICE

March 20, 2015

Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,
Mr. William A. Chick recently sent a letter to your office regarding his request for a
new Post Office in indian Land, SC. Mr. Chick’s letter was forwarded to me for review

and response. Please find a copy of my letter to Mr. Chick enclosed.

Please let me know if | may be of assistance in any other matters regarding the Postal
Service.

Sincerely,

/

ﬁ{eé rf Iib vac\Ada

2901 ScoTT FUTRELL DRIVE
CHaRLOTTE NC 28228-9980
704-393-4415

Fax: 704-393-4420



DiSTRICT MANAGER
MiD-CaroLinas DIsTRICT

March 20, 2015

William A. Chick
3021 Frost Meadow Way
Fort Mill, SC 29707-6054

Dear Mr. Chick,

Your correspondence dated February 18. 2015 to Governor Haley. Senator Graham,
Senator Scott. and Congressman Mulvaney has been forwarded to my office for
review and response. | understand you are requesting a Post Office on Highway 521
in Indian Land, SC.

I appreciate your interest in assisting Indian Land customers with a request for a new
Post Office. Although community growth can result in a need for additional or
expanded Postal facilities, it is not a sufficient cause—by itself—to establish an
independent Post Office. The Postal Service is a self-supporting agency that funds its
operations from the revenue generated by the sales of our products and services—
not through taxpayer subsidies. Like a commercial business, we are subject to
economic factors that drive up costs or adversely impact revenue such as new
construction or rental expenditures.

There are currently no plans to build a new Postal facility in Indian Land. There are
four Post Offices within a 15 minute driving time from Indian Land. Fort Mill Post
Office, which services the Indian Land area, is located at 201 Tom Hail Street. There
is also a Contract Postal Unit in Indian Land; the M J Mart is located at 9775 Charlotte
Highway. Additional nearby facilities include the Catawba Post Office at 4795 Cureton
Ferry Road, Van Wyck Post Office at 5222 Old Hickory Road, and Waxhaw Post
Office at 100 Waxhaw Parkway. You may be assured that we will continue to monitor
service to our Indian Land customers to ensure their Postal needs are adequately
met.

I hope this information is helpful in giving you further mailing options.

Sincerely.

2TvE NG 28228-9980
704-393-4415

Fax  704-393.4420




